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Teaching About Religion 
  
The Board endorses teaching about religion only where the curriculum guides indicate it is 
appropriate and when the classroom atmosphere encourages both teachers and students to be 
responsible and to respect the rights of each person. It is an appropriate part of the curriculum 
for students to learn about and appreciate the role that religion has played in the social cultural 
and historical development of society. 
  
Such teaching must foster knowledge about religion, not indoctrination into religion; it should 
be academic, not devotional or testimonial; it should promote awareness of religion, not 
sponsor its practice; it should inform students about the diversity of religious views rather than 
impose one particular view; and it should promote understanding of different religious views as 
well as respect for the rights of persons who hold such views. 
  
As part of the curriculum, religious literature, music, drama, and the arts may be included, 
provided each is intrinsic to the learning experience in the various fields of study and is 
presented objectively. 
 
Accommodations for Religious Beliefs 
 
The District is committed to providing an academic environment that is respectful of the 
religious beliefs of its students. As part of this commitment, the District will make a good faith 
effort to provide reasonable religious accommodation for a student upon written request from a 
parent/guardian unless such an accommodation would create an undue hardship.  
 
Religious Holidays 
  
The several holidays throughout the year that have a religious and a secular basis may be noted 
in school. The historical and contemporary values and the origin of religious holidays may be 
explained in an unbiased and objective manner without sectarian indoctrination. 



  
The use of religious symbols such as a Christmas tree, cross, menorah, crescent, Star of David, 
symbols of Native American religions, or other symbols that are part of a religious holiday is 
permitted as a teaching aid or resource, provided such symbols are temporary in nature. 
  
At all levels, the study of religious music as part of a musical appreciation course, as a musical 
experience, as part of a study of various lands and cultures is permissible. Seasonally 
appropriate religious music may be studied during the season when interest is highest. In all 
school programs and study, presentation of the music as a celebration of a particular religion or 
religious holiday should be avoided to ensure that there is no bias shown for or against any 
religion or non-religion. 
  
The school calendar should be prepared to minimize conflict with the religious holidays of all 
faiths. When   conflicts exist, care should be taken to avoid scheduling tests, special projects, 
introduction of new concepts, and other activities that would be difficult for students to make 
up following religious holidays. Students are expected to make up missed assignments without 
penalty. Specifically, upon return from a religious holiday, there should be no homework or 
projects due and no tests or quizzes should be administered. 
  
Students participating in extracurricular activities shall not be negatively impacted in any way 
due to religious observances. Schedules for practices and other events should be prepared to 
minimize conflicts and attendance by student athletes is not mandatory. 
 

   School Ceremonies and Activities 
  
School officials may not mandate, organize, or encourage prayer at graduation or other school 
activities or dedications, nor may they organize a religious baccalaureate ceremony. The school 
district may rent facilities under policy 707 - Use of School Facilities to community groups 
who wish to sponsor such events. At certain occasions when it is appropriate to set a solemn 
tone, a time of silence may be appropriate. 
  
 

  

http://www.legis.state.pa.us/cfdocs/legis/LI/uconsCheck.cfm?txtType=HTM&yr=1949&sessInd=0&smthLwInd=0&act=14&chpt=17A&sctn=3&subsctn=0

